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Year 11 Leaving Arrangements 
As we are coming towards the end of the GCSE 
exams this is the final newsletter for Year 11 students.  
Next Friday is your final day: that morning you should 
go straight to the Hall rather than to registration. 
Once the rest of the school begins period 1, we will 
have your Leavers’ Liturgy and formally say farewell to 
you.  We will also issue your Year Book – thank you 
to those involved in putting this together.  We want 
to build up a stock of second-hand uniform so will be 
issuing the year book free to anyone who is able to 
swap a copy for a blazer or school tie! 
For the Liturgy we require you to be in correct 
uniform.  I have no objection to you signing each 
other’s shirts, but if you wish to do this you need to 
bring a spare shirt to sign so that you can change into 
a clean one for the liturgy. 
You will be leaving school at break time so that you 
can prepare for your prom that evening.  This starts at 
7.00 with arrivals from 6.45pm.  You may make your 
grand entrances through the student gates.  If you 
have arranged special transport for the evening it will 
be able to come right into the courtyard.   
So that everyone enjoys the evening, let me point out 
that it is not correct to leave your tables during the 
meal.  There will be plenty of time before and after 
the meal to circulate among those who are not on 
your table.  Again, many thanks to the prom 
committee and all involved in planning this event, and 
to the caterers for the superb food.  Carriages at 
11pm. 
A reminder that exam results may be collected 
between 9 and 11am on Thursday 24 August.  
For students continuing into Year 12, Induction Day is 
Thursday 22 June, which is when we will explain the 
process for the start of term in September. 
 
Apprenticeships  
It has come to our attention that City College have 
been directly contacting students in Year 10, inviting 
them to an Apprenticeship Event on 28 June between  
10.00 and 12.00.  As this is a school day, students 
need to attend school and will not be permitted to go 
to the event. The school has a comprehensive Careers 
Education programme, which includes the provision of 
opportunities like this in a way that is not detrimental 
to students’ learning. There will be a further 
Apprenticeship Event during an evening in July; we will 
give details of this to students so they can attend if 
they wish. 
 
 

 
 
Eid al-Fitr 
Our Muslim students will be celebrating the end of 
Ramadan next weekend.  As I explained in the first 
newsletter of the year, back in September, if your 
mosque is celebrating on a school day then one day’s 
absence is allowed providing you did not have a day’s 
absence for Eid al-Adha last September. 
 

Sean Hayes 

 
 

Year 9 Visit to Careers Fair 
On Friday 23 June, all of Year 9 will be attending a 
Careers Show at the East of England Showground. 
This event is run by the Skills Service and is an 
excellent opportunity for students to find out more 
about post-16 opportunities and future careers. 
Parents have already received a letter, however the 
timings have changed slightly due to coach availability. 
Students should arrive in school, in uniform, at the 
usual time and we will leave at 9.30am. We will return 
at approximately 1.30pm. For this reason students 
must bring a packed lunch as they may not have access 
to the school canteen on this day. Students who have 
free school meals will be provided with a packed 
lunch. 
 
High School Musical 
The school production is well 
under way and the pressure is on 
now. The students are working 
extremely hard and getting 
nervous already. The 
cheerleaders costumes have 
arrived and they already look 
fabulous! Tickets are on sale now. 
The Dance Academy are 
preparing for their next performance for the 
Achievement Assembly in two weeks and they look 
amazing in their new costumes too.  Don’t worry, we 
will do a performance in assembly before the end of 
the year. 

 

Academic Tutoring - Year 9 
12 June – 23 June 



 
Peterborough Pupil Referral Service 

are hosting the first ever 

Safer Together Event 
Tuesday 11th July 4.00-6.30pm  

Aimed at professionals working with, and the parents 
of, secondary age pupils this event will provide a unique 
opportunity to meet people working together with, and 
in, your community to keep your children safe. There 
will be a mix of stands to visit, staff to speak to and 
workshops which will explore topics in more detail. 
Workshops will run for 30 – 40 minutes starting at 
4.15pm and include: 

 Educate against Hate : Preventing 
radicalisation  

 Child Sexual Exploitation  
 E Safety : On Line Safety, know your friends 
 Young Drivers  
 Drug Awareness  
 Beating the Bullies  
 Gangs 

There will also be the opportunity to speak to other 
professionals about: National Citizenship Service, 
Drugs, Mental Health, Fire Prevention, Home Security, 
Behaviour Support Service, Tricky Times project / HMP 
Whitemoor, Community Connectors, Local 
Safeguarding Children Board, Solutions 4 Health. 
Light refreshments, play activities for primary age 
children and limited parking will be available. 
Venue:     

CITY LEARNING CENTRE,  
WILLIAMSON AVENUE, PE3 6BA 

 
Language Ambassadors 
Our Language Ambassadors for 2017-2018 are: 
Antonia Abrok  Krystian Kwiecien 
Cristina Femminile Rokas Liubkevicius 
Maria Ferrao  Pashtoonyar Nasseri 
Haseeb Iftikhar  Kristers Plaudis 
Fariba Hajizadeh  Theodoros Petre 
Vanesa Kandracova Khijir Hadi 
Gretka Koncekova  
Congratulations and thank you to you all! 
 
Product Design - Technology 
The year 10 product designers visited the Coca Cola 
factory in Milton Keynes on Monday.  They were shown 
one of the assembly lines, which explains how the 
empty cans enter the building, through the filling, 
pasteurisation and sealing of the product, ready to be 
shipped to shops. The students enjoyed the trip and 
were praised for the enthusiastic questioning from the 
Coca Cola co-ordinator. 
Congratulations to Devshi and Alexson in year 10 
Product Design who have been selected from all the 
schools in the area to complete work experience for a 
week with TATA. They were praised for their 
enthusiastic application from TATA, who are looking 
forward to meeting them. 
Another congratulations to Lukas Kadziulis who’s Final 
product design coursework piece has been selected by 
the Furniture Makers Charity to be put against other 
students in a national competition, we will find out the 
results later in the year.      R Butter, C.A.L for Technology 

 
Food Glorious Food 
Some year 8s enjoyed making Peasy Cheesy Canapes 
with the British Nutrition Foundation cook-a-long. 

 
 
100% Attendance Prize Winner 
Congratulations also to Wiktoria Majchrzak who won 
the draw for a £25 Nando's voucher 
for her 100% attendance in Summer 
term 1.  The prize is sponsored by 
Vision for Education and Wiktoria is 
pictured being presented with her 
prize by Louise Butterworth from Vision for Education.  
 

 

Open InvitationThe BIG Iftar 
(Breaking of Fast Meal at Sunset) 

MULTI-FAITH EVENT - Everyone Welcome 
Sunday, 18 June 2017 from 8pm at  

Ghousia Mosque, 406 Gladstone Street, PE1 2BY 
 

St Peter & All Souls &  
Our Lady of Lourdes 

 

PARISH PICNIC 
 

Sunday, 18 June 2017: 1pm – 4pm 
At Ferry Meadows 

 

There will be music, singing, games, comedy 
and much much more; meet new friends, and 

don’t forget to bring your picnic! 
 

Discounted Parking available on the day 
£2.50 for the afternoon. 
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